
 

DISTANCE LEARNING OPTION 
 
 
 
 

 

Families who have a child who qualifies for at-risk status per the CDC guidelines, have a 

member in their household who is at increased risk, have a child who may be temporarily out 

due to COVID-19 exposure or diagnosis or are uncomfortable with sending their student(s) to 

LNC for in-person learning have the option to participate in distance learning. 

 

Program guidelines for all students participating in distance learning: 

● Students will need to “check-in” daily via Schoology for attendance purposes and will 

keep the same courses in which they are currently enrolled. 

● Students will be expected to complete coursework and assessments as assigned by their 

teachers on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday. They will be expected to access all 

course content and materials, which could be delivered asynchronously, pre-recorded 

(at the ES level), or in real-time, depending on teacher direction. 

● Students (or their parents at the ES level) will have the ability to connect with their 

assigned teacher(s) virtually or through email during daily office hours at the end of 

each school day and/or during Wednesday Student Seminar, as scheduled with their 

teacher. 

● For students who have an IEP, service delivery time will be provided by an EC teacher at 

a scheduled time. 

● At the ES level, all distance learning students will meet virtually with their teacher on 

Wednesday Student Seminar. 

● Students can participate in club opportunities when available virtually. 

 
Program guidelines to consider for those families who optionally choose distance learning: 

● Students who will not be allowed to participate in extracurricular activities that cannot be 
done virtually, i.e., sports, clubs that meet in person, etc. Third through twelve grade 
distance learning students taking final exams/EOGs, and graduation for our senior 
distance learners are the only exceptions. 

● Families whose students chose distance learning for the fourth quarter (March 16 

through May 28) will remain in distance learning until May 28, 2021. 


